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14.04.23 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

RE: Upcoming NEU Teacher Strikes 

As you are no doubt aware from the news, teachers represented by the NEU teaching union are set 

to strike on the following dates: 

• Thursday 27th April 2023 

• Tuesday 2nd May 2023 

It would therefore be wise to plan ahead to ensure that, if your child’s class is closed on any of these 

dates, you have backup childcare in place. 

Please keep a look out for additional information regarding the impact of the strikes on different 

classes.  

Please also note that the attendance of pupils unable to attend due to strike action will not be 

negatively impacted. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mr Gromski 

Executive Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


